WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 2 JULY 2018


Minutes of the meeting of Wellington Town Council held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 4 July 2018 at 7.00p.m.
PRESENT: Councillor G James (Mayor), 

Councillors M Barr, R Bowrah, A Govier, J Hunt, M Lithgow, J Lloyd, J Reed, L Russell-Cairns, B Shepherd, V Stock-Williams and J Thorne
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk), Gill Croucher (Assistant Clerk)
43. APOLOGIES

Councillors W Brown and R Henley.
44. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors Govier, Hunt and Thorne declared personal interests as members of Somerset County Council.

Councillors Bowrah, Govier, Hunt, James, Reed and Stock-Williams declared personal interests as members of Taunton Deane Borough Council.
45. MINUTES

The minutes of the meetings of Planning and Council on 4 June 2018 copies of which had been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Mayor as correct.

46. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Mayor submitted a report on the engagements he had undertaken since the last meeting. 

47. POLICE REPORT 
Sgt Stuart Williams and PC Jo Jeffries submitted the monthly report on crime statistics for the town.
Sgt Williams reported that the Police and partner agencies would be meeting in Wellington to discuss recent incidents in the Park. The aim was to make sure similar problems were not repeated in the future.
He explained the difficulties of taking young people under 16 through the Youth Offender system.

Since the events in the Park there had been a much larger police presence in the town. Sgt Williams went on to stress that Wellington was still a very safe town.
Councillors expressed concern that at a recent visit to Wellington, the Police and Crime Commissioner had stated that she did not want to criminalise young people. It was felt that the persons concerned were committing crimes and should be dealt with accordingly.

Disappointment was also expressed that communication appeared to be a problem when local residents were not being informed of action being taken and media questions remained unanswered.
48. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
(a) Isabel Ward reported that she had replied on behalf of Wellington in Bloom to an anonymous letter in the Wellington Weekly News. The letter had criticised the display of hanging baskets and the appearance of the town. Wellington in Bloom was keen to express its support the Parks Department.
(b) Richard Fox, a regular attendee at Town Council meetings, congratulated the Council on the standard of its debates. He went on to explain his reasons for not using the internet in its many forms. As well as security and safety issues he felt internet shopping was a real threat to the traditional High Street shops. He felt that it should be opposed.

(c) Diana Land asked the present position regarding obtaining a flag pole.

(d) Sue White drew attention to an earth mound that had been formed on the old road at Tonedale. It was explained that this had been done to prevent fly tipping.

(e) Ray Filler, Chairman of the RBL Wellington Branch thanked the Council for its support at the recent commemorative woodland planting and Armed Forces Day.
49. GRANTS

(a) Wellington Squash and Racketball Club

At the last meeting consideration was given to an application from the Club for a grant of £2,000 as a contribution towards the total cost of £2,700 for repairs to the Club roof. There was a concern that it appeared that the Club had only obtained one quotation for the work required. A grant of £1,500 was agreed subject to confirmation that more than one quote was obtained and the most suitable one accepted.

The Club had responded to say that the roof had been an on-going issue for a number of years. It contained elements of asbestos which made it difficult to find contractors willing to undertake remedial work. 

They did not have alternative quotes for the scaffolding and roof repairs but the club committee were confident that both were competitive and good value to the extent that they had approved the full cost of the work if financial assistance was not available. 
The application had been considered earlier in the evening by the Finance Committee who had recommended that the grant of £1,500 be confirmed.
RESOLVED.
(The Mayor (Councillor James) declared a personal interest in this application as member of the Club and did not speak or vote)
(b) Wellington and District Churches Together – The Big Tent

An application for a grant of £500 had been received from Wellington and District Churches Together to go towards the overall cost of £4,835 for the 2018 Big Tent. This event had been supported by the Town Council in the past.

The application had been considered earlier in the evening by the Finance Committee who had recommended that a grant of £500 be made.
RESOLVED that the recommendation of the Finance Committee be agreed and a grant of £500 be made. 
50. THE BASINS
Further discussions regarding land at the Basins had been taking place with Burges Salmon, solicitors acting for the Crown Estate, regarding the possibility of taking some of the land into public ownership. The plans of the Tonedale Estate indicated a much larger area of land of which the Basins formed just a small part.

Burges Salmon had said that they were not able to sell only part of the property as this could be construed as an act of management in relation to the remainder. As such, they would expect all land that has been disclaimed to be purchased in one transaction. 

Dr Joanne O’Hara and the Town Clerk had now identified the owners of the Basins ponds (it was not the Crown Estate) and the triangle of land at the entrance. Those owners would be approached to see if there was any possibility of taking the land into Town Council ownership.

In the meantime an alternative quote for the fencing repairs had been requested. 
RESOLVED that the position be noted and every effort continue to be made to identify the area of land available for possible ownership by the Council.
(Councillors Bowrah and Russell-Cairns declared personal interests in this item as members of the Basins Volunteer Group)

51. SOMERSET PASSENGER TRANSPORT STRATEGY

The County Council’s Scrutiny for Policies and Place Committee had recently given consideration to a new draft Passenger Transport Strategy 2018 to 2026. Of particular interest was the summary of key elements of its Rail Strategy.
The County Council supported the proposal to reopen a rail station at

Wellington. The next step was for the funding partners to commission the

production of a Strategic Outline Business case for each station, including desk top

initial feasibility studies to meet the requirements of the new DFT Rail Enhancements

process. The County Council would continue to dedicate officer time to working with the rail

industry, local authority colleagues and communities to help them move proposals

forward.

Their response to the Great Western Franchise consultation(February 2018) requested that the new franchise further develop the business case for reopening a station at Wellington. It urged DfT to make available development funding for the required early stage feasibility studies to enable bids into capital funds such as new stations fund.”

RESOLVED that this Council comment when the Strategy was released for consultation.

52. PROMOTIONAL SPACE, TOWN CENTRE

The Town Council had recently taken control of the space in front of the Old Post Office.

It was originally anticipated that it would be used free of charge by local clubs, societies and groups and a substantial fee would be charged for commercial use.

An application had now been received from a mobile fishmonger to bring his van to the site on Wednesday mornings. 
RESOLVED that the request be agreed and an intial fee of £25 per session be made.
53. STABLE ARTS PROJECT

Mary Kembery, the Arts Coordinator for Stable Arts was interested in creating a project working with service users from Meadowbank Day Service, Nynehead , Wellington. She was hoping to create a mosaic piece of work for public display. She was looking for a permanent public site in or around Wellington to display this art work. She had asked if councillors would not only support the idea but also come up with any possible suggestions for a suitable location. 
RESOLVED that the initiative be supported and the locations mentioned be passed on.
54. TOWN CENTRE WORKING GROUP

Submitted the notes of a meeting of the Town Centre Working Group which took place on 6 June 
Consideration was given to the recommendation that the Christmas Lights be switched on this year on 24 November.

Consideration was also given to a recommendation that £500 be made available towards the cost of new Wellington Street Map.
RESOLVED that:-

(a) the Christmas Lights be switched on this year on 24 November;

(b) a contribution of £500 be made towards the cost of the new Wellington Street map. The sum to be taken from the Promotion of Wellington budget
55.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 

The Clerk reported that the Council’s receipts for the period 31 March 2018 to 31 May 2018 was £216,984 and the expenditure for the same period was £58,774. A detailed explanation of the figures was given.

RESOLVED that the report regarding Payments and Receipts be noted and agreed.

56. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED that the following accounts be paid:- 
(a) HMRC - £nil  – June 2018 deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £209.02 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £91.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £97.30 – Telephone and broadband

(f) AIS Contract Cleaners - £115.20 – Office and Chamber cleaning

(g) Konica Minolta - £132.73 – Photocopier rent
(h) ID Verde - £746.66 – Supply and install 3 x grit bins

(i) British Gas - £137.40 – Electricity charge, Longforth Road public conveniences

(j) TDBC - £250 – Office rent, 28 Fore Street

(k) Stuart Todd Associates - £8,655.66 – Playing Pitch Strategy
(l) Konica Minolta £79.60 – Photocopying

(m) URC - £96 – Hire of Hall
The meeting ended at 8.25 p.m.
..........................................
Councillor Gary James
Mayor
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